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1. Purpose of Report 

The purpose of this report is to update the Board on recreation facilities and 
activities for the 2nd quarter of the 2011/2012 financial year. Community 
recreation facilities and programmes include the Tawa Swimming Pool and 
Tawa Recreation Centre. 

2. Executive Summary 

There is no attendance data for the pool as it closed for maintenance on the 9th 
October. 
 
Attendance for the quarter at Tawa Recreation Centre was up 4.5% on the same 
period for 2010/11. 

3. Recommendations 

It is recommended that the Tawa Community Board: 
 
1. Receive the information.  

4. Background 

Tawa Community Pool  
 
The pool was closed on the 9th October for the roof replacement and scheduled 
five year maintenance. 
 Staff stored all contents from the pool in containers and then the site was 
handed over to the main contractor, Maycroft Construction Limited for the 
programme to commence. 
After several attacks of vandalism including broken windows a security guard 
has been placed on site every evening to protect the property. Police have been 
called to the site on two occasions. 
The pool life guards have been employed at Thorndon and Khandallah summer 
pools during the closure and the teaching staff are working at Keith Spry and 
Karori Pools. 



 
Currently the project is running close to schedule and the grand reopening party 
will be held on the 14th April.   
 

 
 
Tawa pool roof replacement 
 
Tawa Recreation Centre 
 
Attendance is up 4.5% on last year for the same period.  
December was a much busier month with two local schools having several 
sessions and futsal continued until closing for maintenance. 
The College completed floor maintenance and work in the changing rooms prior 
to Christmas. 
 

 
 
Community outreach 
 
Redwood school had a very successful fundraising duathlon (running and 
wheels) based around the pool and Grasslees reserve. Our Community 



Recreation Advisor assisted with the planning and staffing on the day and 
although the day was damp and grey 350 people turned out for the event. All the 
children were given encouragement and a triathlon will follow later this year so 
that we can include swimming. 

 

                     

5. Discussion 

There are no discussion items for this paper. 

5.1 Consultation and Engagement 

There are no consultation or engagement issues in respect of this paper. 

5.2 Financial Considerations 
 
There are no financial considerations in respect of this paper. 

5.3 Climate Change Impacts and Considerations 
 
There are no climate change impacts or considerations in respect of this paper. 

5.4 Long-Term Council Community Plan Considerations 
 
There are no LTCCP considerations in respect of this paper. 

6. Conclusion 

The pool closure has seen staff deployed to other areas and we are all looking 
forward to the conclusion of the maintenance and the return of the Tawa team 
to the pool. 
The senior staff will all be working with marketing and some key staff to ensure 
we have a fun filled reopening day and a programme of activities going forward. 
 
There will be several free Push Play sessions run at Linden Park during January 
and the Holiday Programme will be running at the Recreation Centre. 
 
 
Contact Officer:  Lynda Rigler, Recreation Manager Northern 
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